
ORDINANCE NO. 2601 
 

AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF SALISBURY APPROVING A BUDGET AMENDMENT 
 OF THE FY2020 GENERAL FUND TO APPROPRIATE FUNDS FOR ATTORNEY FEES. 
 
 WHEREAS, the City of Salisbury has projected the amount of Attorney Fees expected for FY 
2020; and  

 
WHEREAS, the City of Salisbury’s projection indicates an increase of $45,000.00 in FY2020 

appropriations is needed in account 17000-513301 City Attorney in order to meet the projected 
requirements for legal fees for the remainder of FY 2020.  

 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 

SALISBURY, MARYLAND, THAT THE City’s Fiscal Year 2020 General Fund Budget be amended 
as follows: 

 
1) Increase Current Year Surplus (01000-469810) by $45,000.00 
2) Increase City Attorney  (17000-513301) by $45,000.00 

 
BE IT FURTHER ORDAINED that this Ordinance shall take effect from and after the date of 

its final passage. 
 
THIS ORDINANCE was introduced and read at a meeting of the Council of the City of 

Salisbury held on this 8th day of June 2020, and thereafter, a statement of the substance of the 
Ordinance having been published as required by law, was finally passed by the Council on the 22nd 
day of June, 2020. 
 
 
ATTEST: 
 
___________________________________  __________________________________ 
Kimberly R. Nichols, City Clerk   John R. Heath, President 

Salisbury City Council 
 
 
APPROVED BY ME THIS ____ day of _______, 2020. 
 
________________________________________ 
Julia Glanz, City Administrator 
 

24 June



MEMORANDUM

To: City Council 

From: Julia Glanz, City Administrator 

Subject: Ordinance – Request to increase Appropriation for Attorney Fees 

Date: May 27, 2020 

The Salisbury Legal Department is requesting to increase their FY2020 budget for an additional 
$45,000. This increase is mainly due to the incredibly time consuming work related to the 
Company No. 1 case. There have been additional costs for depositions transcripts and records 
that were subpoenaed from banks related to this case as well. Some of these costs are shared 
with LGIT, but the large majority are ours.  

Please let me or Mark Tilghman know if you have any questions. 
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